# CHRIST THE KING - Sunday 20th November 2011

Next Sunday we will celebrate National Youth Sunday. At the 10.30am Mass there will be a special involvement of the young people of the Parish and we hope that as many of our children and young people as possible will attend Mass at 10.30am to join in this special celebration.

#### **THANKS**

Thank you to those who took part in the Anti-Slavery card campaign at the start of the year. Over 47,000 petition signatures finally made the government sign up in March to a new European law to tackle human trafficking. And in June, after 18 months of campaigning a new International Convention to protect domestic workers from slavery and exploitation was adopted. **These campaigns do make a difference.** 

#### **VIGIL AT SCLERDER**

To pray for priests and vocations to the priesthood on *Friday 25<sup>th</sup> November at 5.00pm* with Exposition, Rosary, sung Evening Prayer and Benediction, followed by Mass at 6.00pm with refreshments afterwards.

#### WHITE FATHERS' MISSION APPEAL

The White Fathers would like to express their gratitude for the kindness and generosity of the welcome Fr. Joseph Cummins received on his recent visit to the parish. They are extremely thankful for the gift of £542.24 donated from the parish to the work of the mission as a result of the appeal. The help received from their appeals is very important, both for the training of missionary students and also for their pastoral work in Africa.

## **SICK AND HOUSEBOUND**

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick and housebound, especially the following: Joy Abraham, Sylvia Austin, Mary Coupe, Trevor Crump, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Eileen Drury, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Eileen Fuller, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, Rachel John, Margaret Knight, Valerie Lyons, Audrey Lunn, Mary Maguire, Carmen Matthews, Valerie Parkinson, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Pauline Reed, George Snooks, Pamela Platt, Amanda Stickney, Pauline Whitford, and Sally Wilson.

Please remember in your prayers Rio Tinnirello who is being baptised at 12.15pm Next Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> November.

Parish Safe-guarding Representative: Karen Waters, Tel: 01726 842372 Diocesan Safeguarding Office, Tel: 01752 560792

> "You have made us for yourself Lord and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."
>
> -St Augustine of Hippo –

(St Augustine's is part of Plymouth Catholic diocese – a Registered Charity)

PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA Telephone: 01726 73838

PARISH PRIEST: Father Peter Morgan
DEACON: Rev John Sanders (Tel: 74911)
WEB-SITE: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk
E-MAIL: staustellrcparish@unicombox.co.uk

There is usually someone here to receive calls between 9.00am and 12 noon on each weekday.

THIRTY-THIRD WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME (Year 'A') Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2011 REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY – ALL VICTIMS OF WAR

# **TIMES OF MASSES**

Saturday	6pm	MASS	(Gordon Sanders RIP)					
Sunday	8.30am	MASS	(Donald Bunt RIP)					
Sunday	10.30am	MASS						
Tuesday	7.00pm	MASS						
Wednesday			& Exposition					
Holy Hour for Vocations to the Priesthood								
Thursday	12.05pm	MASS						
Friday	10.30am	MASS	(Donald Cross RIP)					

## **SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION**

Saturday 5.15 – 5.45pm

#### THE ROSARY

Friday 10.00am

## **ORDINARIATE MASSES**

Wednesday 7.00pm & Sunday 5.30pm

## **BIDDING PRAYERS**

Compiled this Sunday, 33<sup>rd</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time, Remembrance Sunday, by the Baptism Preparation Group.

<u>PARISH COLLECTION</u> Church collection does not include Standing Orders – all cheques made payable to PRCDTR St. Austell Parish.

£694.51. PARISH MAINTENANCE FUND £10.00. COFFEE £10.40. CAFOD ETHIOPIA JAR £7.39. DONATION £20.00.

# **MASS INTENTIONS**

Sat 12<sup>th</sup> Nov – Gordon Sanders RIP (Margaret Sanders' intention). Sun 13<sup>th</sup>, 8.30am – Donald Bunt RIP (Kevin, Jo & Gerard Bunt's intention). Fri 18<sup>th</sup> Nov – Donald Cross RIP (Diana Cross' intention). Sat 19<sup>th</sup> Nov – Irene Doherty RIP (Elaine Holmes intention).

## **FRIENDSHIP GROUP**

Monday 14<sup>th</sup> November, 2pm in Cuthbert Mayne Room.

## **BANNER SEWING GROUP**

Meeting on *Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> November at 2pm* in St. Monica's Room. This is a craft afternoon also and all are very welcome.

# AUTUMN FAYRE - 26<sup>th</sup> November, 10.30am - 3.00pm

To help stall holders to prepare and price items for the Autumn Fayre we are making requests over the next three weeks. If you have donations for the following stalls, please bring them in and place behind the screen in St. Monica's Room during the coming week,  $12^{th} - 19^{th}$  *November*: Bottles (non alcoholic!), Books & C.D's etc, Toys, Games & Jigsaws, Bric a Brac items, miscellaneous goods. Please see the notice board in the porch for more details. Thank you for all your support, it is greatly appreciated. Mollie & Beryl Final planning meeting: This Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> November, 2pm in Cuthbert Mayne Room.

# **THURSDAY MASS**

Please note that Mass is being celebrated on Thursday once again and at the new time of 12.05pm. It is hoped that this change of time may make weekday worship more accessible for parishioners who currently find it difficult because of the commitments of their family and daily living.

CONFIRMATION Bishop Christopher will be visiting our Parish next year on *Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> April* to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation. If you have made your First Communion, are Yr 7 or above and wish to be confirmed, please will you make sure that Fr. Peter or Deacon John has your name by the 1<sup>st</sup> Sunday of Advent, 27<sup>th</sup> November.

## THE FLAME CONFERENCE FOR YOUNG PEOPLE

The Flame Conference is an event for young people of school vr 10 and upwards to help them share their faith and grow in it with other young people across the UK. It is being held in Wembley Arena on Saturday 24th March 2012 from 10.00an to 6.00pm and is building on the youth events around Pope Benedict's visit last year at the same time as linking to the forthcoming Olympics. The day will consist of music, drama, prayer and witness statements and speakers will include Archbishop Vincent Nicholls, Fr. Timothy Radcliffe OP and Fr. Christopher Jamieson OSB. The Parish of Truro are organising a coach which will leave Truro at 2am and it is hoped will arrive back in Truro at 2am the following morning! They are inviting young people from our Parish to join them on this 'expedition'. The total cost of the day will be around £50.00. It is proposed that young people from our parish will have half of that amount paid out of parish funds and that a further discretionary concession will be made for anyone who has difficulty in paying £25.00. If you would like to take part in this Youth Conference, please let Fr. Peter, Deacon John or the Parish Office know as soon as possible. Truro Parish needs to know numbers for booking the coach.

APF – MILL HILL MISSION APPEAL At all Masses next weekend we welcome Mrs. Monica Biscoe, who will appeal on behalf of the APF – Mill Hill Red Box Mission. This appeal is not for money but for parishioners to take a Red Mission Box. Many thanks go to those who already support the mission so faithfully through the Red Boxes. The APF was founded in Lyons in 1822 and the money raised helps the mission territories in the world to provide pastoral care and spread the Gospel effectively. To take a box and fill it with money is to take an active part in the universal mission of the Church. Do please consider taking a mission box.

#### THE BOOKSHOP REPOSITORY

The Bookshop is manned every week after all weekend Masses as well as Friday morning after Mass. When it is unmanned you are very welcome to put your purchase money in the wall box in Cuthbert Mayne room. The bookshop has an extensive stock of Christmas cards now in stock as well as cards for all religious and other special occasions. It also has an extensive selection of rosaries, devotional and inspirational gifts as well as Bibles and Missals etc. Please take a little time to come and have a look at what is available. Thank you.

# **CHAPLAINCY**

If members of the parish are going into hospital or are admitted as an emergency, it is important that you inform the hospital chaplaincy service if you wish to receive the sacraments or a pastoral visit. Please ensure that a member of the hospital staff is told that you would like a visit from the Catholic chaplain. If you or someone can contact us here at the Parish Office, we will make sure this happens.